Dear LDCM Science Team Solicitation committee members:

The Open Source Geospatial Foundation board of directors fully supports the proposal "Facilitating and promoting broader application and interoperability of Landsat image data for land cover change analysis" submitted by the American Museum of Natural History's Center for Biodiversity and Conservation (CBC) in response to USGS solicitation to establish research and development contracts with scientists that will become external members of the Landsat Data Continuity Mission (LDCM) Landsat Science Team. 

The Open Source Geospatial Foundation (OSGeo) is a recently formed not-for-profit organization whose mission is to support and promote the collaborative development of open geospatial technologies and data. The foundation provides financial, organizational and legal support to the open source geospatial community and serves as an independent legal entity to which community members can contribute code, funding and other resources, secure in the knowledge that their contributions will be maintained for public benefit. The OSGeo also serves as an outreach and advocacy organization for the open source geospatial community, and provides a common forum and shared infrastructure for improving cross-project collaboration.
Ned Horning is an active voting member of the OSGeo and he has been a strong voice in the open source geospatial community over the last several years. The research project proposed by the CBC is tightly aligned with the goals of the Foundation and it provides a good opportunity to demonstrate the benefits that can be gained using open source software and open geospatial standards. We welcome the opportunity to support this project using the means available within the OSGeo.

On behalf of the Open Source Geospatial Foundation we strongly encourage USGS to fund this work. 
Sincerely, 

